
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE  

 

FORMAL CASE NO. 988, IN THE MATTER OF THE DEVELOPMENT OF 

UNIVERSAL SERVICE STANDARDS AND THE UNIVERSAL SERVICE TRUST 

FUND FOR THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

 

 1. By this Public Notice, the Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 

(“Commission”) informs interested persons of an extension of time to file comments and reply 

comments in response to a Notice of Inquiry (“NOI”) published in this proceeding on September 

2, 2016 in D.C. Register.
1
 The NOI seeks comment on issues raised in the Federal 

Communications Commission’s Third Report and Order, Further Report and Order and Order on 

Reconsideration Regarding Lifeline.
2
    

 

 2. Through this Public Notice, the Commission extends the comment period from 

October 3, 2016 to November 7, 2016 and the reply comment period from October 17, 2016, to 

November 21, 2016. 

 

 3. All persons interested in filing comments and reply comments on the subject 

matter of the NOI shall file these comments and reply comments with Brinda Westbrook-

Sedgwick, Commission Secretary, Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia, 1325 

G Street, Suite 800, Washington DC 20005.  Copies of the NOI may be obtained by visiting the 

Commission’s website at www.dcpsc.org or at cost, by contacting the Commission Secretary at 

the above address. 

                                                 
1
  63 D.C. Reg. 11224 (September 2, 2016). 

 
2
  In the Matter of Lifeline and Link Up Reform and Modernization, Telecommunications Carriers Eligible 

for Universal Service Support, Connect America Fund, WC Docket Nos. 11-42, 09-197, 10-90, Third Report and 

Order, Further Report and Order and Order on Reconsideration (“Lifeline Modernization Order”), rel. April 27, 

2016. 
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